
Cape Cod Community College Association (CCCCA) 
Executive Board Minutes of April 16, 2013 
 
Present: Barnes, Guarino, Jenkins, McCullough, Smith 
Not Present: Burlin, Gates, Heller Boragine, Knell, Trainor 
 
The meeting came to order at 12:35 p.m. 
 
The minutes of the March 19, 2013, Executive Board meetings were approved. 
 
DISCUSSION 
General Meeting  
The consensus opinion of the Executive Committee was that General Meetings seem to have better attendance when held 
at lunch time. The Fall 2013 General Meeting will be held at lunch time. 
 
Chapter Elections 
Member Heller will follow up on the write-in candidates for the CCCCA Executive Committee At-Large and MCCC Delegate 
Assembly to make sure that they plan to serve. 
 
May Day Manifesto and Adjunct Faculty Issues 
Member Smith presented a May Day Manifesto published by contingent faculty from SUNY New Paltz. The Manifesto 
summarizes the plight of contingent faculty and higher education’s increasing dependence on part-time workers. The 
Manifesto outlines steps calling for equitable treatment of contingent faculty. 
 
Member Smith also asked if there was any official limitation to the number of courses adjunct faculty could teach at Cape 
Cod CC. The Executive Board members concurred that they were unaware of any official directive limiting adjunct sections. 
Health insurance benefits for adjunct faculty could come into play with the federal healthcare reform once the IRS 
determines how to assess adjunct workload. 
 
Monthly General Meeting 
Member Smith mentioned that several MCCC chapters hold monthly General Meetings. The Executive Board held a brief 
discussion about holding General Meetings more than once a semester. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
Motion: Donate $290 of the $580 that Mike Dallaire needs for reinstatement in the MCCC/MTA/NEA so that the Union can 
provide legal services. (Guarino/Jenkins) Passed 
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS 
The next meeting of the CCCCA Executive Committee is on Tuesday, May 7, 2013, at 12:30 p.m. in Tech 114.  
 
The meeting adjourned at 1:25 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

  
Gail Guarino, CCCCA Secretary  


